From: Kubota, Corinne [mailto:corinne.kubota@ubc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, September 19, 2012 1:43 PM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Cc: Minister, AEIT AEIT:EX; AVED Deputy Minister AVED:EX; Ouillet, Pierre; Holton, Ron
Subject: Letter from UBC's President, re: Seismic Risk Assessment

Importance: High

Dear Premier —

Attached please find a letter to you from Professor Stephen Toope, President and Vice-
Chancellor of the University of British Columbia.
The original copy will follow by mail.

Sincerely,

Corinne Kubota

Communications and Records Manager, Office of the President
6328 Memorial Road | Vancouver, BC Canada V6T 172
Phone: 604 822 2123

corinne.kubota@ubc.ca | http://president.ubc.ca
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a place of mind
THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA

Hon, Christy Clark

Premier of British Columbia
MLA, Vancouver-Point Grey
PO Box 9041 Stn Prov Govt

Victoria, BC V8W 9E1

17 September 2012

Dear Premier;
Re: UBC Seismic Risk Assessment

We understand that the Ministry of Advanced Education, Innovation & Technology plans to
embark on a system-wide seismic assessment program starting in 2013/14 for at-risk BC post-
secondary institutions. We are pleased that the Province is taking action on this critical issue for
our students and campus communities.

UBC recently completed an initial seismic risk assessment of buildings on its Vancouver campus,
This assessment, conducted by external structural engineering consultants (JM Engineering in
partnership with Glotman Simpson), identified 25 buildings as Very High Risk and 12 buildings as
High Risk, out of a total inventory of 400 buildings. Very High Risk and High Risk ratings indicate
buildings that will experience full or partial collapse or partial localized collapse during a
moderate seismic event or higher, with probable loss of life.

The estimated cost to structurally upgrade these buildings to enhance life safety is
approximately $137 million. The existing deferred maintenance backlog in the identified
buildings is an additional 5270 million. UBC has developed an initial plan to address seismic
deficiencies in the highest priority buildings using $2.5 miilion in annual insurance premium
savings achieved by transferring its insurance coverage from the Canadian Universities
Reciprocal insurance Exchange (CURIE} to the Province’s University, College and Institute
Protection Program (UCIPP).

The scope of this initial plan is unfortunately limited by the relatively small amount of capital
available through insurance savings. We therefore wish to discuss with you, at the earliest
possible date, the potential for a collaborative solution with the Province to address this critical
issug. The jointly-funded UBC Renew program, which successfully upgraded 12 UBC academic
buildings between 2004 and 2011, offers an excellent exampie of the type of strategy that could
he employed moving forward to address hoth seismic risk and deferred maintenance
deficiencies.
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Hon. Christy Clark

THE UN{VERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA - 17 September 2012
Page 2 of 2

We recognize that this is a significant, system-wide issue with no easy funding fix and so wili
take time to fully address. However, as stewards of public assets used by thousands of British
Columbians, UBC and the Province share a mutual obligation to develop a timely and effective
solution for this critical seismic risk issue.

Sincerely,
; et
e
et T
f
;o e -

Eﬁ/m 1T

resi and Vice-Chancellor
The University of British Columbia

cct Honourable John Yap, Minister, Ministry of Advanced Education, Innovation & Technology
and Minister Responsible for Multiculturalism
Cheryl Wenezenki-Yoltand, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Advanced Education, Innovation
and Technelogy and Minister Responsible for Multiculturalism
Pierre Quillet, Vice President, Finance Resources & Operation, UBC
Ron Holton, Chief Risk Officer, UBC
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From: $-22

Sent: Friday, September 21, 2012 12:05 PM
To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX
Subject: UBC Okanagan announcement

Premier Clark,

Thank you for visiting Kelowna and investing in higher education. Looking forward to
s.22 next spring.

Regards,
s.22

University of British Columbia
s.22
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From: s-22

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2012 10:29 PM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Subject: UBC accessibility to visually impaired students

Dear Premier Christy Clark,

5.22 visually impaired students at UBC. I have heard complaints from
s.22 about the campus grounds. The road and sidewalks are often at the same
level without a noticeable separation. I would like to request to be put in contact with the
appropriate professionals to address this issue of campus development and make UBC more
accessible to visually impaired students. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

s.22
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OOP Response:

Thank you for your email.

We appreciate hearing from you and have noted your request for UBC to provide better
accessibility to visually impaired students. We have provided the following link to UBC’s
Infrastructure Development and Facilities Planning, should you wish to share your concerns
directly with the University.

http://www.infrastructuredevelopment.ubc.ca/facilities/contactus/default.asp

Your correspondence has also been shared with our Minister of Advanced Education, Innovation
and Technology, the Honourable John Yap, so that he, too, may be aware of your concerns.

Again, thank you for writing and we hope you will find this helpful.

cc: Honourable John Yap

Page 6 of 18 OOP-2015-51728



From: s.22

Sent: Sunday, September 30, 2012 11:41 PM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Subject: Respectful Request Letter for the World Poetry Youth Team Grand Opening at UBC,
October 13, 1-3 pm.

Importance: High

From:s.22

Sent: September-28-12 9:48 AM

To: 's.22

Subject: FW: Last one-use this... World Poetry Canada International Peace Festival! Respectful
welcome request letter and Invitation, May 25-26th

Importance: High

Reading Series, World Poetry Café Radio Show,
Electronic Newsletter, Publishing Company

Special Events.
s.22

www.worldpoetry.ca
s.22

World Poetry Youth Team Respectful Request Letter.

September 30, 2012

Dear Honorable Premier of British Columbia, Ms. Clark.

We would like to respectfully request a congratulation letter for our World Poetry Youth Team
Grand Opening at UBC. The World Poetry Youth Team is expanding to include a new chapter
at the Irving K. Barber Learning Centre which will meet once per month and will lead up to a
World Poetry Canada International Festival in April.

World Poetry Youth Team Grand Opening!

New Chapter World Poetry Youth Team , UBC Library starting October 13th.

World Poetry Youth Team Grand Opening Oct 13th, 1-3pm, Lillooet room , Irving K. Barber
Learning Centre,

University of British Columbia, 1961 East Mall Vancouver, BC V6T 171,
www.ikebarberlearningcentre.ubc.ca/

Hosts: Yilin Wang, World Poetry Youth Team Leader, Ariadne Sawyer, co-founder of World
Poetry.

First Nations welcome TBA

UBC Library welcome: Allan Cho.
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Welcome by World Poetry Youth team Leader and World Poetry Co-founder Ariadne Sawyer,
Creative Producer. Stepping toward World Poetry Canada International Festival in April.
Featured poets: Dr. Ray Hsu, Multimedia presentation, Marc Creamore and others. Music.
Philippine dance.

World Poetry Partners: Vancouver Asian Heritage Month Society, Ricepaper, ACWW,
Vancouver Tagore Society . Irving K. Barber Learning Centre, Cinevolution Media Arts, Alan
Hill, City of Richmond.

Workshop, Bernice Lever: Honing Your Words. Honing Your Words --- editing down words
/adding words/ changing level of language or viewpoint/ all unifying efforts for clearer, stronger
poems. 20 minutes with a sample handout of a poem in 3 or more stages of edits & additions.
World Poetry Youth Team Special guests: Dr. Warren Stevenson, Professor Emeritus From UBC
and World Poetry Lifetime Achievment Award Winner 2011. Jacqueline Maire, World Poetry
Life Time Achievement Award 2012.World Poetry Directors. Open mike. Free! Come and share
your creativity! 604-526-4729

Dates for World Poetry Youth Team at UBC, 1-3 pm: Saturday 13 October 2012 Saturday 24
November 2012 Saturday 15 December 2012 Saturday 26 January 2013 Saturday 23 February
2013 Saturday 23 March 2013

We would greatly appreciate a letter of congratulation which will be read at the Grand Opening.
Sincerely,

s.22

World Poetry Partners Youth Team Partners: Signature partner: Vancouver Asian Heritage
Month Society, The Vancouver Tagore Society, Jasmine Dance Group, Canada Council for the
Arts, The Writer’s Union, Rice Paper Magazine, The Asian Canadian Writer’s Workshop,
Aboriginal Writer’s Collective West Coast. Irving K. Barber Learning Centre, University of
British Columbia (UBC Library) and Cinevolution Media Arts, Alan Hill and the City of
Richmond.
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|_i L‘ i"\\‘f/"l ;'{:\\_ i\\] Clyde Hertzman
i

Director
R

REATNG 440-2206 East Mall Vancouver

3 ' BC Canada V6T 173

Phone 604 822 3002 Fax 604 822 0640
clyde.hertzman@ubc..ca

www . earlylearming.ube.ca

Christy Clark

West Annex
Parliament Buildings
Victoria, BC

VBV 1%4

Dear Ms. Clark,

Please join me on Wednesday, October 24, 2012 for the Human Early Learning Partnership’s annual Fall
Research Exposition.

Last year's Research Exposition connected the dots across the first 10 years of HELP’s research. This year
we focus on the future. Building on the data collected using the Early Development instrument, HELP’s
second generation research is providing rich insights into deveiopment across the early life course and
important information about the connections between key influences in children’s environments that
influence children’s early development.

The day’s agenda has been designed to provide an opportunity to examine our second generation research
in more depth. A series of keynote addresses will explore three exciting new research streams:

o The Middle Years Development Instrument in British Columbia;
¢ Child Development Trajectories: Looking Forward to the Future; and
o General Comment 7 Indicators: A Tool for Monitoring Child Rights in Early Childhood.,

Afterncon workshops will offer you an opportunity to examine these research streams — as well the EarI;}
Years Community Development Certificate Program, How the EDI is Used in Population and Public Health
Practice, and the Generational Debt Problem —in more depth. Our goal with the workshops is to provide
you with an opportunity to learn more directly from HELP facuity, exchange ideas and build skiils.

| look forward to seeing you there. For more information and to register, please contact Anita Ng at
anita.ng@ubc.ca or visit www.earlylearning.ubc.ca.

Sincerely,

b

Dr. Clyde Hertzman, MD, MSc, FRCPL

Birector, HELP

Canada Research Chair in Population Health and Human Development

Professor, UBC Schaol of Population and Public Health _ Page 9 of 18 OOP-2015-51728



Toda, Sarah PREM:EX

From: Haakstad, Kim PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, August 8, 2012 10:51 AM
To: Toda, Sarah FREM:EX

Subject: FW: Meeling with Kyie Warwick
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

From: McPhee, Jordan [maiito:Jordan.McPhee@leg.bc.ca]
Sent: Thursday, August 9, 2012 10:00 AM

Tos Davidson, Tamara PREM:EX

Cc: Haakstad, Kim PREM:EX

Subject: Meeting with Kyle Warwick

Hi Tamara,

Kim asked that | forward a meeting request to you.

The meeting would be with Kyle Warwick who is the Vice-President of External Affairs for the Alma Mater Society of
UBC Vancouver. Kim said the meeting could take place at the PVO and that | should attend as well. Thereis no
immediate rush or urgency on scheduling the meeting. Alf of his contact information is provided below. Please let

me know if you would like me to follow up with him or if someone from your office will.

Name: Kyle Warwick
Title: VP External Affairs, AMS UBC Vancouver
Phone: 604822 2050 (work)
604 339 7123 (cell)
604 822 9019 (fax)
Email: vpexternal@ams.ubc.ca

Thanks,

Jordan McPhee
Constituency Assistant
Hon. Christy Clark, MLA
Vancouver - Peint Grey
604-775-1003
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«fa, Sarah PREM:EX

From: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, August 23, 2012 11:41 AM

To: : Ross, Kara L PREM.EX; Tods, Sarah PREM:EX

Subject: FW: RSVP Required: Official Opening of the Reichwald Heaith Sciences Centre

{Thursday, Sep 20, 2012)

From: Ceremomes, Okanagan [mailto okana an.ceremones@ubc.ca]
Sent: Thursday, August 23, 2012 11:36 AM
Subject: RSVP Required: Official Opening of the Reichwaid Health Sciences Centre (Thursday, Sep 20, 2012)

a place of mind
THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA

Professor Stephen J. Toope, President and Vice-Chancellor
and
Professor Deborah Buszard, Deputy Vice-Chancellor and Principal

cordially invite you
to the Official Opening of the Reichwald Health Sciences Centre
on Thursday, September 20, 2012 from 9 —9:30 a.m.
Lecture Theatre 260, Reichwald Health Sciences Centre
3333 University Way, Kelowna, BC
Light refreshments and building tours available following the ceremony from 9:30—- 10 a.m.
RSVP by September 13, 2012

Email okanagan.ceremonies@ubc.ca
Further information 250-807-9762
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Ross, Kara L PREM:EX

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:
Atftachments;

" OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Thursday, September 6, 2012 10:02 AM

Ross, Kara L PREM:EX: Toda, Sarah PREMIEX

FW: Special Announcement Invitation: A Milestone for Mental Health
Special Announcement invitation A Milestone for Mental Health. pdf

From: Kepars, Christie [VA]'[Lnaflto:Christié.KeQars@vch.ca]

Sent: Thursday, September 6, 2012 10:01 AM

To: 'Christy. Clark. MLA@leq. be.ca’

Ce: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

Subject; Special Announcement Invitation: A Milestone for Mental Health

Dear Premier Clark,

We hope that you will be able to join us for this special announcement,

Best regards,
Christie

CHRISTIE KEPARS

Director, Donor Relations & Evenis
VG & UBC HOSPITAL FOUNDATION - .
<1 355 WEST 12TH AVENUE | VANCOUVER | CANADA | V5Z 1M3

2 P 604.875.5349
christie kepars@vch.ca

wwyrworldclassheaithcars.ca
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: _._:'S* Pau! s Hosp!tal Foundatlon and VGH & UBC Hospltal Foundation

'--_f-gmwte you to 10|n us as we announce a new cohaboratwe effort WhtCh w1l[ s ;

_ ey Friday, :September 21, 20 2"

3:;-§'.TIME +10:00am - 12; OOpm
i = North East Mental Health Bwld[ng 0
i; 292-2750 East Hastzngs Street, Uancouve

PHONE 604—8?5—5164

FOURDATION
Inzpdret (et

St Paul’s Hoia! ﬁ G 0 L D C O R p i%\ h\i h{;g}:{ﬁ%‘g\%&; oM

A MELESTONE FOR MENTAE. HEALTH

By S@px@l’ﬂbél"'“? 2012: to Kara Taylor EMA!L 'rgﬁp@vvorldcias;%heaithcgre,gg_:.:'

‘Page 13 of 18 OOP-2015-51728



The Science Fair Foundation BC cordially Inviles you 1o atiend the

Recognition Dinner of BC Innovation Council’s
innovation Exploration Program.

The dinner wilt honor award winning science fair students from all regions
of British Columbia.
Friday, October 26, 7012

6:00 pim to 8:00 pm

Museum of Anthropology at
The Universily of British Columbiza

6393 N.W. Marine Lirive
Vancouver BC VBT 122

Keynote Speaker: Dr. Jaymie Matthews, Professor of Astrophysics
University of British Cotumbla
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Ross, Kara L PREM:EX

OfficecfthePramier, Office PREM:EX

From:

Sent: Tuesday, September 25, 2012 12:0¢ PM

To: Toda, Sarah PREM.EX: Ross, Kara L PREM:EX ‘
Subject: ' FW: UBC Annual Remembrance Day Ceremony - [nvitation
Attachments: 3004_001.pdf

From: Ceremonies Office [mailte;ceremonies.office@ubc.ca]
sent: Tuesday, September 25, 2012 11:30 AM

To: OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX

subject: UBC Annual Remembrance Day Ceremony - Invitation

Dear Premier,

Pleasé see the attached invitation for the upcoming Remembrance Day Ceremony at UBC,

please expect a mailed invitation 1o follow.

sincerely,

Laura Beaulac | Temporary Front Desk Clerk

UBC Ceremonies Oflice
2029 West Mall, Ponderosa B, 2nd Floot

vVancouver, BC V61 122
E: Ceremonies.office@ubc.ca | T: 604-822-2484 | F: 604-822-9060

P placa of mind
THE URIVERSITY OF ERITISH COLUAMBLEA
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URC 2 place of'mind The University of British Columbia

FTHE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA Ceremenies and Events . .
2629 Wast Mall . .

Ponderosa B, 2nd Floor
Vancouver, B Canada VET 122

Phone 614 822 2484

Fax 604 B22 8050
ceramonies. officei@ube.ca
wwiw.ceremenies uhocz

September 25, 2012

The Honourabie Christy Clark
Premier of British Columbiza
3615 West 4th Avenue
Vancouver, BC .

T VER 1P2

Fax: 604 775-1026

Dear Premier:

As you are aware, since 1951 The University of British Columbia holds an annual
Remembrance Day Ceremany at the War Memorial Gym. Last year, approximately
1000 community members attended the event, including veterans, students, facufty and
staff. As part of this ceremony, we invite various organizations to lay a wreath in
remembrance of those who died ssrving Canada, - ’

As the MLA representing Vancouver ~ Point Grey, we would be honoured if you could
join us on Sunday; November 11,.2012, 10:45 a.m. — 12:00 noon and lay a wreath on
behalf of the Government of British Columbia. We hope you can join us. Alternatively,
if you are unable to attend, we would be pleased to have a des:gnate particinate and lay
a wreath on your behalf

If you require any more information, piease do not hesitate to contact me directly at
Telephone: 604-822-9457 or E-mall: sheila.Jones@ubc.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Sheila Jones

Events Manager, UBC Ceremonies-Office *
Ponderosa B, 2029 West Mall

Vancouver, BC VBT 122
Telephone: 604—822-945? E-mail: sheila jones@ubc ca.
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Toda, Sarah PREM:EX

From; Toda, Sarah PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 3, 2012 4:09 PM

To: Normand, Nicole HLTH:EX

Ce: Ross, Kara L PREMEX

Subject: FW: Invitation to visit the Centre for Brain Health

Hi Nicole,

Please see the meeting request below which Pve been asked to send to Minister MacDiarmid,

[ have let them know that the Premier has asked that this request be forwarded to the Minister for her
consideration and that your office will be in touch directly with regard to the Minister’s availability.

Grateful if you could let me know if/when a meeting has been sel up,
Thank you and let me know if you have any questions.

Sarah Toda

Scheduling Clerk

Office of the Premier

Phone: (250} 387-1686 Fax: (250} 356-5972
Email: saraitoda@qov.bo.co
http://www.gov.be.ca/premier

" L T AP THRPL S U N TERFIPE DU SR !
s COTAST e SO R !.:f-.-lft:é;_z:.f,ri:i' diig antail

From: Cynader, Max [mailto:mcynader@exchange.ube.ca)
Sent: Monday, September 10, 2012 11:33 AM

To* OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM!EX

Cc: Reid.MUA, Linda LASS:EX; deJong.MLA, Mike LASS:EX; Sultan.MLA, Ralph LASS:EX; Les MLA, John LASS:EX;
Yamamcte.MLA, Naomi LASS:EX

Subject: nvitation to visit the Centre for Brain Health

Dear Premier Clark,

It was a great pleasure to meet you last week at the Harbor Air Terminal, and to get a chance to tell you a
little bit about the tmportant progress that we arc making in our Brain Rescarch Centre, and the new Centre
for Brain Health. This Centre represents an important accomplishment for the BC Liberal Government, and
1 would like to extend you the opportunity to come and visit the Cenire at your convenicnee. In my
experience with the people of British Columbia, I have found an incredibly strong interest in understanding
the latest findings about the diseases that effect the brain, since this has clearly become such a huge societa)
impact, and I’d love to be able to share with you some of exciting advances that are going on, and their
relevance to British Columbia,

With best wishes,

(dictated but not read)

Max §. Cynadear, CM, OBC, PhD, FRSC, FCAHS

Direcior

Hrain Research Centre and

Ujavad Mowalaghian Cenlre for Brain Health

Univarsity of Brilish Columbla

2211 Weshrank KMall

Vancouver, BC V6T 985 Page 17 of 18 OOP-2015-51728
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_Ross, Kara L PREM:EX

From: OfficecfthePremier, Office PREM:EX

‘ Sent: Friday, September 21, 2012 12:09 PM
To: Toda, Sarah PREM:EX; Ross, Kara L PREM.EX
Subject: FW Invitation to Angélique Kidjo at the Chan Centre

From: Mohun, Claire [mailfo:claire. mohun@ubc.ca)
Senti Friday, September 21, 2012 11:23 AM

To' OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:LX

Subject: Invitation to Angéi_fque Kidjo at the Chan Centre

Dear Ms. Clark,

The Chan Centre for the Performing Arts at UBC is proud to present Angélique Kidjo in the first concert of our 2012/13
season on Saturday, Oct. 13 at 8 PM. Named “Afsica’s premier diva” {Time Magazine) and “one of the 100 most
inspiring women in the world” {The Guardion), Kidjo is both = fierce musical talent and a tireless campaigner for
women’s heafth and girls” education in Africa. Her Grammy Award — winning music draws inspiration from Afropop,
Caribbean zouk, Congolese rumba, jazz, gospel, and Latin styles, We are thrilled to welcome her to the Chan Centre for
what will surely be an unforgettable evening of sang.

We wauld like to extend an invitation to you and a guest ta join us for this premier concert of our exciting new season.
Please RSVP to claire.mohun@ube.ca with your name, and whether you would fike ane or two complimentary tickets to
the peiformance by Monday, October 7' at 5 PM, Tickets will be available for pick up from the Chan Centre ticket office
beginning at 7PM on the evening of the performance. :

Far more informatian about the show, please visit our website: http//www.chancentre.com/angelique-kidjo

Best regards,
Ciaire ' [

faire Mohun
ivlarketing & Communications Assistant Coordinator | Chan Centre for the Perferming Arts
‘T'he University of Iiritish Columnhia |
6253 NW Marine Drive | Vancouver, BC Canada VOT 121} [
Phone 604 §22 1241 | Fax 604 322 1606
elaire moliug@Bube ca | @ehancentre ;
www.chaucentre coin | wiaww. facebook.com/chan.centre.ubg I

|

f

1
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